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ElC-TRAJ EX-TRAJ EX-TRA1 This is an extra Newsletter -- there are so many 
things to tell you about that we couldn't wait until the September Ne1"1Sletterl 
We also wanted to reminisce a bit about the great things that were happening as 
we closed the year for the Dallas Genealogical Society in May. 

our very successrul Workshop, 7 May 1983, was very well attended and we were so 
fortunate as to have Mr. Winston Tabb, who is Assistant Chief of the General 
Reading Rooms Division or The Library or Congress, as our very able speaker. 
He gave us information that will be of great value when we do research at The 
Library of Congress, or when we write or telephone The Library of Congress for 
information. Keep in mind, however, that they do not do research but can copy 
specific pages upon request. 

Many have written Mr. Tabb and expressed their appreciation for the wealth of 
information he gave us in that masterful lecture. Perhaps you haven't written 
and would like to. If so, address hllTl as follows: Mr. Winston Tabb, General 
Reading Rooms Division, The Library of Congress, Washington, D. c. 20540. 

While here, Mr. Tabb stated that he would send a list of nearby or convenient 
hotels and motels, if you want to go to The Library of Congress to research. 
That list has been received. and will be available at the desk in the Genealogy 
Department of the DaJJ.as Public Library, for reference. 

***** 
There was another high point of the Workshop on 7 May 1983. Mr. Lloyd Bockstruck, 
Head of the Genealogy Department of the Dallas Public Library, drew from his own 
experience when he was beginning research and the study of genealogy and he 
discussed the pit.rails we should avoid. He gave us names of specific books he 
thought a beginner should purchase and at what intervals other books should be 
added to the private library to progress most advantageously. 

We all very much congratulate the following recipients or the Book Awards, which 
were announced at the Workshop: 
In the "Genealogy of Fifty Pages or More" Category: The winners were Delphine 
Miller and W. Thomas lliwards who submitted the book "HAMMETT FAMILIES, DESCENDANTS 
OF JOHN HAMMETT, SR., (ca 1735-1822) and SARAH (UNDERWOOD) HAMMETT (ca 1740-1820) 
Named In CONTEMPORARY LETTERS And In PUBLIC AND FAMILY RECORDS"I and 
in the "History or Source Material of Over Fifty Pages" Category: The winners 
were Helen M. Lu and Gwenn B. Neumann who sul:.tnitted the book "NORTH CAROLINA 
SPECTATOR AND WESTJ..Ei ADVERTISER 1830-1835, IWTHERFORD COUNTY, NORTH CAROLINA 
ABSTRACTS". We congratulate them heartily and are happy they received this 
recognition! 

No Workshop would be complete without a resume of the requirements for joining 
the various patriotic and hereditary organizations, and the speakers for this 
very important discussion were: Jeanne Tabb, Marjorie Bays, Renee Smith, Mary 
Helen ~engel, and Lloyd Bockstruck. 

For the great amount of long term planning and endJ.ess effort expended, we want 
to most sincerely thank Jeanne Tabb, our Executive Vice President in the IGS 
year of 1982-1983, who planned and carried out this fine Workshop. 

***** 
With part of the money that was a gift this past year from the Dallas Genealogical 
Society to the Genealogy Department of the Dallas Public Library, they have pur­
chased one hundred, twenty-six, yes 126 rolls covering the early tax lists of 
seventy-nine ccnmties in Kentucky. "l'nese will be of inestimable assistance to the 
many people who had ancestors who settled or migrated through that area. 

***** 



We announced in the May 1983 Newsletter that Lloyd Bockstruck would address the 
May meeting, but he found that a German National who is also a genealogist of 
considerable merit, Mr. Friedrich R. WollJnershauser, was in town and relinquished 
his time to Mr. Wollmershauser, who gave us a ve-r</ interesting address on the 
migration of Germans to other countries, particularly to the United states, and 
the problems to be surmounted and details about researching in Germany. 

***** 
The list of Dallas Genealogical Society Officers and Board Members elected for the 
coming year (September 1983 to and including May, 1984) are as follows: 

President ••••••••••••••••••••••••••Margaret Hudson 
Executive Vice President•••••••••••• Chan Edmondson 
Vice President - Programs ••••••••••••• Robert Sears 
Vice President - Quarterlies •••• Mary Helen Brengel 
Vice President - Membership ••••••• Charles Blackard 
Vice President - Newsletters ••••••• Marjorie Radley 
Recording Secretary ••••••••••••••••••• Betty Brooks 
Treasurer••••••••••••••••••••••·•••••••• Sue Harris 
Directors: 
Public Relations •••••••••••••••••••••• Robert Yates 
Mailing ••••••••••••••••••••••••••Adrienne Jamieson 
Library Liaison••••••••••••••••••• Lloyd Bockstruck 
Special Projects••••••••••••••••••••• Norma Cansler 
Quarterly Exchange •·•••••••••••••• Ruby Ann Darnell 
:ms Publications ••••••••••••••••••••••• Lee Markoff 

***** 
We warmly welcome the following new members who have joined ros since our last 
list was published in the May 1983 Newsletter: 

Doris Ruth Kemp * 
Mrs. June R. Welch 
Gladys M. Lefler 
Carol-Ann Downs McDonald 
E. P. Weatherby, Jr., 
Barbara McKelvy 

3529 Westminster Dallas,TX 75205 
5535 Willow Dallas,TX 75230 
Box 388 Edgewood,TX 75117 
210 Trellis Pl. Richardson,TX 75081 
6814 Northridge Dr. Dallas,TX 75214 
2925 Crossview #C-15 Houston,TX 77o63 

691-8891 
233-6610 
896-1248 
680-0126 
827-8717 

Mrs. Zoe Matthews 
CDR Russ Burkins USN 
Michael N. Edmonds 
Martha Collins Wall 

1609 Morningstar Tr. Richardson,TX ·75081 644-0881 
(Ret)2212 Woodbrook Denton,TX 76201 (817) 2297 

6171 E.N 1west Hwy.#2424 Dallas,TX 75231 692-5525 

Ms. Sammie s. Lee 
Susan M. Warner 
Darrell R. Hooker 
Colleen G. Rees 

* Lif'e Member 

2937 Silverdale Garland,TX 75040 272-7561 
lo655 Longmeadow Ln. Dallas,TX 75238 349-143tJ 
2504 Westridge Dr. Plano,TX 75075 424-9679 
2051-55 Geneva St. Oceanside,CA 92054 (619) 757-1039 
9341 Hunters Creek Dallas,TX 75243 341-4656 

***** 
Please continue to send those queries, and please keep in mind that every query 
should include the following: (1) A person, (2) A time period, (3) A place, 
(4) An event and (5) What you want to know about the above. Be sure and include 
your name and address. Each should be sent to Dallas Genealogical Society, P. o. 
Box 12648, Dallas, 75225. 
Also, if you have any short articles that are of genealogical or historical 
nature, particularly if of this locality, please send them to ros, P. o. Box 12648, 
Dallas, 75225. These are needed from time to time and will be published. at the 
discretion of the editor. 
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